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Thesis Statement 
Architecture can be used to maintain the 
physical and psychological elements of a 
culture by relating it to the traditions 
and physical forms pertinent to that 
culture. Relating to physical forms does 
not mean imitating the exact shape of the 
historical building but to understand why 
that building has that certain form and 
orientation. 
Culture is a collection of values, norms 
and artifacts pertinent to a social 
group. Architecture takes up the task of 
representing a culture's psychological 
elements like norms and values and 
physical elements like artifacts, 
relationship to context and climate. In 
other words, architecture makes a 
physical map of man's existence and 
program through regionalism. 
We could say that architecture has been 
dominated by regionalism in most of the 
countries over the last two and a half 
centuries. It has upheld the local 
architectonic features against more 
abstract and universal ones. Further more 
in the words of Peter Frampton 
"architecture can only be sustained today 
as a critical practice if it assumes a 
arriere-garde position, that is to say, 

. one which distances itself equally from 
the enlightenment myth of progress and 
from the reactionary, unrealistic Impulse 
t̂o return to the architectonic forms of 
the pre-industrial past." Arriere-garde 
has to remove itself from both the 
optimization of advanced technology and 
from the tendency to go back to 
historic architecture. 
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Facility Tvoe; 

A 11450 sqft dual purpose building that 
serves as a cultural as well as a 
community center and acts as a vehicle to 
bring together the people of Zuni. 

Scope of proiectu 

A community center could be used to 
integrate the young and the old members 
of a community, thereby helping them to 
maintain their heritage. 

Context: 

The site for this community center is 
located at the Zuni pueblo which is 
located on the western border of New 
Mexico. 
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Architectural Issues. 

Fakery comes out of the desire to build 
authentic, and architecture can do just 
that, if it Imitates the form of 
historical building without understanding 
why they were built the way they were., 
So in the quest for a design of a 
community center at Zuni, one should 
look at Issues pertaining to Zuni 
architecture and community centers. 
These issues are: 

History and Evolution of Pueblo 
architecture: 

Pueblo architecture is almost 2000 years 
old. Pueblo is a Spanish word meaning 
village. The current pueblo style housing 
is a result of evolution of site, 
material, adaptation and combination of 
all these elements. The Anasazi or the 
ancient ones who started the pueblo style 
architecture left no written record of 
their work and so the only evidence of 
their work is found in the ancient 
pueblos at the Acoma, Chaco canyon e.t.c. 
The first inhabitants of the pueblo 
region were basket makers who are famous 
for their basket making even today. They— 
built camping grounds with temporary 
structures and dug a hole in the ground 
to store food. This little hole in the 
ground is the origin of pueblo 

PIT HOO$E 

5.iThe evolution of the pit house 
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architecture. By evolution this little 
hole and the camping house was combined 
to form the pit house. The Pit house is 
partly underground and built with post 
and beam and covered with reeds and grass 
on the top. 

Architectural Precedence: 

The tr 
Accma, 
to or 
uni fy i 
that t 
buiIdi 
constr 
ground 
archi t 
built 
walls. 

aditional pueblos 
are a connection 

on top of one ano 
ng factor of all 
hey are built aro 
ng known as the K 
ucted to enclose 
, which started 

ecture. The rest 
around the Kiva, 

of Taos and 
of rooms adjacent 
ther. The one 
pueblo houses was 
und the religious 
iva. The Kiva was 
the hole in the 

Pueblo 
of the houses were 
to form its outer 

Potential design response: 

The design of the community center should 
be centered around the Kiva, which would 
not be accessible to the visitors, this 
would be achieved by providing some sort 
physical and psychological barrier 
between public and private spaces. The 
building should be designed in such a way 
that it looks like an expansion of 
individual rooms. 
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Figure 13. Urban forms of hi.srorical pueblos 
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2. Acoma 
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Adapting an Adobe building type with 
newer technology: 

The reason for building this community 
center is to bring the people of zuni 
together and to support this idea, one 
could construct a building which is 
familiar to their culture and that would 
be the adobe. An adobe building ensures 
maximum thermal comfort which is much 
desired in this region. It offers a 
smooth regulation between outdoor and 
indoor temperatures unlike materials like 
cement which overheats and loses heat 
drastically. Another advantage of using 
adobe is that its construction methods 
are very simple which may allow the 
people of the pueblo to help in the 
construction and make some money. But an 
adobe building does have its problems, 
and they are: 
1. surface erosion: is a more exterior 
wall erosion caused by wind, rain and 
internal moisture. 
2. basal erosion: is a kind of coving at 
the base of an adobe wall as a result of 
ground water, direct splash and soluble 
salts. 
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Architectural precedency: 

The rural buildings of northern New 
llexico are built of adobe bricks but has 
pitched roofs. The pitched roofs protects 
the adobe vails from rain. 

Potential design response: 

i. Surface erosio 
stabilized adobe 
water from all so 
will not shrink o 
prolonged contact 
the driest masonr 
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erosion caused by 
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This is a classical example of mral pitched roof adobes in 
N.M. 
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Lighting: 

Natural light is going to be dealt with 
in the architectural issues section while 
both natural and artificial light are 
going to be dealt with in the facility 
issues section. 

Natural Lighting: Natural lighting gives 
the building occupants a connection of 
time between the inside and the outside 
world. Natural light if not properly 
controlled could cause glare and 
transient adaptation. 

Potential design response: 

One could control natural light by using 
different kinds of shading devices, and 
placement of doors and windows with 
respect to the sun. 

windows should be kept to a minimum on 
all sides of the building except the 
south. They should be recessed to a depth 
that allows the sun to enter in the 
winter when its angle is low, but blocks 
it in the summer when its at its 
zenith. (See figure A) 

Fin walls make it possible to utilize 
early morning sun and blocks out 
excessive afternoon sun. (See figure B) 
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C. Attached sun space passive solar 
heating: An attached sun space which 
would receive direct sunlight during the 
day and then keep the room warm at night 
by circulating the air through 
convection.(See figure l.c) 

2. Active solar heating: 

Solar collector panels, usually mounted 
on the south facing roofs are heated by 
sunlight. A pump or fan circulates air or 
liquid to withdraw the heat from the 
panels and store it in a tank of liquid 
or bin of rocks located in the basement 
or mechanical room. Then at night a fan 
circulates the cold air through the heat 
exchanger coil filled with warm liquid or 
the bin of rocks and circulates the warm 
air into the inhabited spaces of the 
building, through ductwork.(See figure 
2 . A ) 
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Mission Statement: 

A community center could act as a medium 
of cultural exchange between the visitors 
and the community of Zuni. It could 
achieve this purpose by educating the 
people(visitors and locals) who want to 
increase their knowledge of the Pueblo 
Indians of the south west. An educational 
experience could make the people of zuni 
more integrated by making them more aware 
of their heritage, and at the same time 
make the visitors more aware of the ways 
of life of zuni. 

In order to design a community center at 
zuni/ one could look at some general 
issues pertinent to a community center, 
and then combine them with issues 
pertinent to zuni culture, to design a 
community center that would represent the 
life style of the zuni community. 
These issues are: 

1. Security 

2. Hierarchy 
V^ U^^ r^r 

7 

3. The use of Natural and Artificial 
Light. 
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Facility Issues. 

Security; Is the state of being secure 
from exposure to danger. The measures 
taken to create a secure environment for 
the employees and visitors could be both 
physical and psychological, depending on 
the attitude of the community. 

Architectural precedence; 

vmen Richard Dattner(architect, New York 
City) designed a pilot project at 
Stuyvesant High School, he made security 
a part of his design issue, and made 
security grills look less threatening by 
coordinating them with the windows. 

potential design response; 

a four foot wall could be enough to act 
as a psychological barrier for a certain 
community like zuni, while to another 
community in Bronx, New York, it may just 
be a physical barrier waiting to be 
overcome. A partial wall may not be much 
of a physical barrier, but it act as a 
symbolic barrier. The community center is 
suppose to make the visitors feel 
welcome, thus a psychological barrier is 
more preferable to a physical barrier 
like a barbed wire fence.(See fig.l) 
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Hierarchy; could be described as a ruling 
body of members organized in order of 
their ranks. 
For this community center, the hierarchy 
of social structure of zuni could be 
reflected by the hierarchy of spaces in 
the building. 

Architectural precedence; 

in the design of the suggested native 
american Prep-school, the Hierarchy of 
spaces were developed using a range of 
traditional pueblo spatial 
arrangements. For Instance, one large 
symbolic tree was placed near the 
Library/resource center, following the 
Anasazi custom.(See fig.2) 

Potential design response; 

The location and level of thought put 
into the design of the administrators 
office would depend on where the 
administrator fits into the social 
hierarchy of the zuni community. 
The Administrator is an important person 
in the zuni community and therefore, his 
office at the community center should be 
centrally located, so that it can oversee 
the major areas of the building. 

tnem ol UUirifAatoura C«ilH. Hierarchy 
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Artificial light combined with natural 
1ight: could improve the quality of space 
in a building, especially in the 
community center at zuni, where the use 
of artificial light combined with natural 
light, could represent the cultures 
closeness to nature and respect for the 
sun. 

architectural precedence; 

a good ex 
natural 1 
be the lo 
Center in 
architect 
through c 
with arti 
there was 
time into 
fig.3. ) 

ample of a space that combined 
ight with artificial light would 
bby of Cove Edge long Term Care 
Damariscotta, Maine. Here, the 
combined natural light entering 
lerestories, and combined it 
ficial light in such a way, that 
a smooth transition from day 
the hours of the evening.(See 

Potential design response; 

the Entry lobby for the community center 
could have natural light entering the 
space through clerestories, mullioned to 
cast moving shadows during the day, while 
fluorescent uplights tucked into 
mouldings could lengthen the day light 
effect into the hours of the night. 

FACILITY PROGRAM ISSUES 

Artificial Light Combined With Natural Light 
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Wrong Way Fig.4.B 

Right Way y 
Fig.4.A 
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Artificial light alone can also play a 
major part in determining the 
psychological environment of a space. For 
example, a space that is adequately lit 
even at night, could create a better work 
atmosphere. The perception of volume of a 
space could also be Increased by putting 
adequate lighting in that space. 

A foot candle is a gross measure of 
brightness that does not accurately 
indicate usable light levels, a bright 
room may still leave its user unable to 
perform his task because of surface 
reflection which creates a white veil 
between the viewer's eyes and his task. 
In figuring out lighting, one could use 
ESI(Equivalent Sphere Illumination) as a 
measure of effective light. Essentially, 
ESI is a glare free foot candle. Using it 
as a measure of a space's lighting often 
results in lower foot candle and 
therefore lower energy consumptions. 

potential design response; 

In the administrative offices and craft 
studios at the community center, use 
tract lighting instead of general 
illumination. Over heating and forward 
lighting could cause high veiling 
reflections, so use lighting from the 
side to solve this problem.(See fig.4.A 
and 4.B) 
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Activity Analysis 

Spaces are usually defined with respect 
to their functional needs and according 
to Peter Blake,"universal spaces that can 
house numerous functions do not 
work. Furthermore, he states that in 
order to satisfy all the needs of a 
space, it must be addressed by itself, 
not as a part of many". It is more 
economical to build several smaller 
spaces individually designed for their 
own specific needs rather than build one 
large building to house several 
functions. 
So, in order to design spaces for a 
community center, certain issues like 
activities that are pertinent to a 
community center should be considered. 
The activities that take place in a 
building such as this, can be classified 
into four categories. They are; 

Recreational activities; consists of 
dances, art shows, plays and musical 
productions, and outside activities like 
barbecues. 

Dances; this would mostly be performed by 
the Indians of the Zuni community. This 
would generally happen late in the 
afternoon into the night. 

Art shows; would consist of the ancient 
and the present works of the pueblo 
Indians. This activity would take place 
at the exhibition gallery. 
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Plays and Musical productions; These 
activities would be performed by the 
pueblo Indians, this would be held at the 
auditorium. 

Educational activities; Reading, research 
and learning art skills. 

Reading; This is essentially a quiet 
activity that is generally done in 
private. 

Research; would be for the visitors to 
find out more about the Indians of the 
south west 

Learning skills of art; this activity 
would pertain to the elder generation 
teaching the younger generation, about 
the arts and crafts of the zuni culture. 

Service activities; These include 
administrative. Janitorial, and food 
service activities. 

Administrative; These activities would be 
conducted by full time staff 
members.These activities may include 
clerical work, book keeping and 
scheduling. 
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Janitorial; This activity is performed by 
workers that often work late evening 
shifts and complete their chores after 
the facility is closed. This activity is 
essential in keeping the community center 
clean. 

Food service: This activity pertains to 
caterers who will be able to bring food 
and use an allowed space to distribute 
the food. 

Social activity; This activity would 
pe'rtaln to the interaction between the 
visitors and the locals. 
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Spatial Analysis 

A well defined community center separates 
the public activities from the private 
ones. This ensures that places like the 
main lobby is not placed next to a quiet 
reading or meditation area. This type of 
arrangement of public and private spaces, 
allows a smooth transition from one built 
environment to another as one moves 
through the building. This community 
center should be designed in such a way 
that the whole building looks like a 
collection of individual rooms, with the 
kiva(religious space) as the focal 
point. In order to design these spaces, 
one should some idea of the quality and 
requirements of these spaces, and 
therefore conduct a spatial analysis. 

main lobby; The main lobby sets up the 
atmosphere for social interaction.lt 
should be large enough to avoid crowding, 
since crowding seems to make people 
territorial and therefore less social, as 
discussed earlier in the facility issues 
section, the main lobby should have 
natural light entering onto it through 
high clerestories, and fluorescent lights 
tucked under mouldings could lengthen the 
day light effect into the 
night, temperature in the lobby should 
offer a smooth transition between the 
outside and the inside. There should be a 
conscious effort made in the design of 
the lobby that makes the visitors aware 
of the dynamic and hospitable culture of 
the pueblo Indians of zuni. 

^E.H> t=^VATfe ^F-ACfeg. 
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Auditorium; The walls in the auditorium 
should have neutral colors so that the 
visitors attention is focused on the 
stage, circulation for the visitors and 
performers should be separate. The 
auditorium could have continental seating 
arrangements, where very long rows are 
permitted according to building code, but 
the rows have to be spread further apart, 
and also have larger number of exit 
doorways. There should be a gradual 
transition between the main lobby, 
exhibition gallery and the Auditorium. 

Exhibition Gallery;should 
such a way that the visito 
of the surrounding area to 
of connection of the outsl 
gallery. There should be e 
so that the visitors do no 
they are in a hurry. Track 
washers could light the wa 
maintain the lowest ambien 
levels, so that on cloudy 
would not appear dark and 
enters it from other areas 
could act as a transitiona 
the auditorium and the ref 

be designed in 
rs have a view 
have a sense 
de to the 
ase of movement 
t feel that 
mounted wall 
lis in order to 
t day light 
days this space 
dismal when one 
. The gallery 
1 space between 
reshment areas. 
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Auditorium 
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Lecture Hall 
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Administration are^; This area should be 
designed in such a way that the employees 
can feel that it is their personal area, 
where they can go about their own 
business without coming in contact with 
any visitors, unless they choose to. as 
discussed in the facility issues section, 
the offices in the administration area 
should be illuminated by task lamps lit 
from the side to avoid veiling 
reflections. 

Staff lounge; The purpose of this space 
is to give the employees a place to 
relax. This space should have soothing 
colors and have windows with good views. 

Lecture hall; The seating arrangements, 
sight lines, and lighting in this space, 
should make it easier for the people 
attending lectures, to take notes, and 
not sit in the dark. A dual system mix of 
ceiling mounted fluorescent and easily 
dimmable incandescent down lights could 
be the core components of the lighting 
for this space. 

Refreshment area; The outside refreshment 
area should have Bee hive ovens where the 
people of zuni could bake their 
traditional bread. 
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Kiva; This is the religious space of the 
pueblo Indians. This space should be 
considered the most private space in the 
community center, and should not be 
accessible to the general public, this 
space could be circular or square in 
nature, with a six inch diameter hole in 
the middle of the floor and should also 
be open to the sky. 
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Context statement; 

New mexico is a region wh 
known for its rich native 
heritage since it has been 
populated by them for hund 
years. But there is a rapi 
taking place in New Mexico 
companies like General Mil 
setting up their bases the 
effected the people of New 
immensely. Therefore build 
center at zuni might creat 
community for the people o 
help strengthen in the min 
Indians, how important the 
is. Moreover, this communi 
act as a means of cultural 
between the people of zuni 
general people of New Mexi 

ich has been 
american 
so densely 
reds of 
d urban sprawl 
due to large 
Is and INTEL 
re. This has 
Mexico 
ing a community 
e a sense of 
f Zuni, and 
ds of the 
ir culture 
ty center might 
exchange 
and the 

CO. 

The climatic environment of the south 
west is quite hostile, where temperatures 
can range from -20 F to 110 F and can 
fluctuate up to 80 F in one day. Humidity 
or the lack of it is also a 
problem. There is little water suspended 
in the air and even the rivers are 
usually dry. The south west consists of 
flat country with small hills and jutting 
mountain ranges. 

Z,!-
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Psychological aspects: 

Religious and cultural: The basic 1 
of houses at the zuni community, ar 
result of their religious and cultu 
beliefs. A traditional Indian puebl 
collection of Individual rooms bull 
adjacent to one another. The one un 
factor of all pueblo houses, is tha 
are built around their religious sp 
known as the kiva. 
The arrangement of houses at the zu 
pueblo is not much different. The z 
culture is held together by its rel 
organizations, and their houses are 
around six kivas. With the passage 
time, the population of zuni has 
increased, and so has their 
reservation. One noticeable change 
took place is that the spaces betwe 
houses have increased, thus the 
reservation looks more spread out. 

Potential design response; 

The design of the community center should 
be centered around the kiva, which would 
not be accessible to the visitors. This 
would be achieved by providing some sort 
of physical and psychological barrier 
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e a 
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t 
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ni 
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of 
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pt invention of tinted glass, one could 
more windows in the building and by using 
stabilized bricks and stone, one could 
make the building more weather 
resistant. This building should reflect 
the past, symbolize the present and that 
would be characteristic of zuni 
architecture. 

Physical aspects; 

Orientation: Is the placement of a 
building, to control natural light, 
protection from wind, and other 
adversities of nature. 

Potential design response: 

At the Zuni pueblo, a major road runs 
along the north west border of the site, 
and naturally one would assume that the 
entrance would be on that side. But for 
the severe north west winter winds, the 
entry should be located on the east 
side. The entry on the east side could 
also be justified by relating it to the 
mesa, which is of religious significance 
to the people of zuni, located to the 
south east of the site. 
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Contextual issues: 

The most logical building material for 
this community center would be adobe, 
since it relates to the context and 
culture of the native americans of the 
south west. This building should act as a 
relief from the dry, windy, and hot 
climate of the countryside. 

In order to design a community center 
pertinent to Zuni, one should take into 
account the history, and the physical and 
psychological aspects of the Zuni 
culture. 

History: The zuni socie 
represented by its arch 
contemporary zuni archi 
resemblance to its trad 
architecture, since it 
of the zuni's to adapt 
the passage of time. Ke 
theme intact( arranging 
kiva) zuni culture has 
contemporary building t 
design buildings that a 
and comfortable. 

ty has always been 
itecture. The 
tecture has little 
itional 
is characteristic 
themselves with 
eping the basic 
houses around the 
incorporated 
echnologies to 
re more economic 

Potential design response: Incorporate 
traditional building methods with 
contemporary technologies, to come up 
with a design that still supports the 
traditions of the zuni culture, since the 
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to utilize maximum active and passive 
solar energy systems. The doors of a 
house should always face east, not only 
for religious reasons but for practical 
ones. The winds usually blow from the 
west and south west and severe winds are 
from the north west. Therefore, with the 
entrance facing east, one could open the 
door without letting dust or snow into 
the room. The windows in the building 
should be on the east side and could have 
tinted glass on it, to give the people, a 
cool feeling in the hot Weather. Most of 
the building should have a horizontal 
quality to it, to represent the flatness 
of the site. The auditorium and some 
other parts of the building should have a 
higher elevation than the rest of the 
building, for functional purposes, and to 
represent the hills and the jutting 
mountains in the background. 
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when designing for the pueblo Indians of 
the south west, one should keep two 
things in mind. They are; 

1. Religious and cosmological: nature is 
regarded as dominant over man. 

2. symbiotic: Man and nature are in 
balance, with man regarding himself as 
nature's steward. 

Architectural precedence; 

A community center should relate to its 
surroundings. Architect Frank Gehry did 
just that when he designed the Cochitti 
Lake recreational center. The building 
was designed to contrast the harsh 
surroundings of the countryside. The 
south west side of the building had no 
windows, and thus light only came in from 
north and the east, and even that was 
controlled. The entrances were sheltered 
from the sun and wind. The form of the 
building was simple and had a horizontal 
quality to it to reflect the flatness of 
the site. 

potential design response; 

Orientation of a single building is as 
important as the orientation of the 
whole village. Houses should be oriented 
with maximum southerly exposure, in order 

Cochitti Rec-Center(Frank Gehry) ) 
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between the public and private 
spaces. The building should give the 
impression that it is an expansion if 
individual rooms. One way to achieve that 
would be to have open courtyards between 
certain spaces. 
important as the orientation of the whole 
village. 
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MAIN LOBBY 1200sqft 

Seating for 25 to 30 people. 

bulletin board for the advertisement 
of upcoming events 

Water fountains(probably two) 

ticket booth 75sqft 
1 employee 
purpose:ticket sales,postcard sales 

OfficeCconnected to ticket booth) lOOsqft 
2 employees 
2 computers 
2 phones 
Storage 

•Z z' 
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EXHIBITION 
GALLERY 
Exhibit sp 

storage#l 

storage#2 

storage#3 

resting area 

1000 1 

300 1 

1000 1 

65 1 

1000 1 
total 

1000 

300 

1000 

65 

1000 

1200 

360 

1200 

78 

1200 
4038 

GROSS SQFT 1410+1020+3460+4038+153 
=11458 
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AUDITORIUM 

200 seats 7sqft per person 

Handicapped access ramp-6" slope 

50fc lighting level during non 
performance time. 

Control area and Equipment room 

Dressing Rooms 
20 females- Dressing with counter and 
mirror 
Restrooms: 4wc,4 lav.,2 showers 

20 males- Dressing with counter and 
mirror 
Restrooms- lwc,4 lav,2 showers 

Storage 

1400sqft 

105sqft 

400sqft 
250sqft 

400sqft 
250sqft 

eOOsqft 
0' 



EXHIBITION GALLERY 

Exhibit space 

Storage for display equipment 

msk . * "a-̂- SP̂ 'vJc SUml^AR 

storage for Indian Artifacts 

Nightly storage of certain items 

Resting Area: 
Includes seating for 15 people(15x7) 
Circulation space(1000x10%) 

lOOsqft 

65sqft 

lOSsqft 
lOOsqft 

PUBLIC RESTROOMS 
B.O.C.A. mens handicapped accessible 
required-1:125 
women- 1:65 
Mens restrooms 
Womens Restrooms 

250sqft 
350sqft 

^ B 
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LECTURE ROOM 

Seating for 50(50x7) 350qft 
Small stage or platform lOOsqft 
Movie Screen 
level space for projector 50sqft 
Circulation space 50sqft 
Storage lOOsqft 

Lecture room should have access to main 
lobby,restrooms,refreshment area 

LECTURE ROOMS 
seating 50 350 3 1050 1050 

platform 100 3 300 300 
total 1530 

^1 
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SPACE SUMMARY CHART 

SPACE 

Main lobby 

ticket booth 

office 

SQFT 

1000 

75 

#0F 
SPACES 

1 

1 

100 1 
Total 

NET 
SQFT 

1000 

75 

100 
1175 • 

GROSS 
SQFT 

1200 

90 

120 
1410 

ADMINISTRATION 
Lobby 

lounge 

offices 

200 

200 

150 

1 

1 

3 
total 

200 

200 

450 
850 

240 

240 

540 
1020 

AUDITORIUM 
Seating 

female dressing 400 

male dressing 400 

female restroom 250 

male restroom 250 

1 

1 

1 

1 
total 

400 

400 

250 

250 

1400 

480 

480 

250 

250 
3460 

^ O 
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ADMINISTRATION AREA 

Administration lobby 200sqft 
2 employees 
2 desks/filing 
6 Chairs 
Purpose:Receptionist and information 
center. 

Staff lounge 200sqft 
lounge furniture 
Kitchen/sink 
Storage for kitchen utensils and 
accessories and a small refrigerator. 

Administration office #1 ISOsqft 
1 Person 
1 Desk/filing 
4 to 5 chairs 
Purpose: management 

administration office #2 150sqft 
1 Person 
1 desk/filing 
Purpose: accounting 

Administration office #3 250sqft 
8 tolO people 
1 conference table 
12 chairs 
Purpose: Conference 



My experience with the College of Architecture is that there is more interest expressed in 
image rather than content for projects. And in my thesis here I learned that its all about 
making decisions and having to go with the decisions that you made. It was a pleasant 
experience as far as thesis is concerned which is more than 1 can say for my last couple 
years at this college. 
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The proposed community center will fill the gap that exists 
between the religious mesa and the reservation. 

The form of the building creates a point of intersection of 
the two axes, one of which connects the two mesas and the 
other connecting the airport to the other connecting the 
airport to the mesa. 

Another important function of this community center is to 
celebrate the religious mesa. 
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The central vertical axis that connects the above and below is not a static axis 
but rather a path of energy It is along this path that people traveled to the 
world above. They traveled through ladders but in the case of the community 
center, they travel by means of stairs and elevators. 

There is the six directional system prevalent in the pueblo world. They are 
North, South, West, East, up and down . This community center will 
connect Zuni reservation to the rest of the world in their own way. 
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